Name and Address of 

Childcare Facility

Date:

RE:  Norovirus (winter vomiting disease) in [name of crèche/preschool]

Dear Parent or Guardian:

There has been a case of Norovirus (winter vomiting disease) within your child’s pre-school and your child may have been exposed.

What is Winter Vomiting Disease?

A virus known as norovirus causes winter vomiting disease. The virus usually causes short-lasting outbreaks but can be very contagious. The infection has caused many outbreaks in the community and in health care settings in recent years.

What are the symptoms of Winter Vomiting Disease?

Symptoms include:

• Nausea (often sudden onset).

• Vomiting (often projectile).

• Watery diarrhoea.

Some people may have a raised temperature, chills, muscle aches and symptoms begin around 12 to 48 hours after becoming infected. The illness is usually brief, with symptoms lasting only about one or two days. Most people make a full recovery within one to two days, however some people (usually the very young or elderly may become very dehydrated and require hospital treatment).

How is Winter Vomiting Disease spread?

People can become infected with the virus in several ways, including:

• Contact with an infected person, especially contact with vomitus or stools.

• Contact with contaminated surfaces or objects and then touching mucous membranes.

• Consuming contaminated food or water.

What can be done to prevent infection?

It is often impossible to prevent infection; however, taking good hygiene measures  around someone who is infected can decrease your chance of getting infected.

• Frequent hand-washing including before eating or preparing food and after toilet use/nappy changing.

• Thoroughly clean and disinfect contaminated surfaces immediately after episode of illness by using a bleach-based household

cleaner.

• Flush or discard any vomit and/or faeces in the toilet and make sure that the surrounding area is kept clean.

Are Noroviruses contagious?

Noroviruses are very contagious and can spread easily from person to person.  Both faeces and vomit of an infected person contain the virus and are infectious. People infected with norovirus are contagious from the moment they begin feeling ill to two to three days after recovery. Some people may be contagious for as long as two weeks after recovery.

It is important  for people to use good hand-washing and other hygienic practices after they have recently recovered from norovirus illness.  In addition, noroviruses are very resilient and can survive in the environment (on surfaces etc.) for a number of weeks.

Can my child stay in school?

It is extremely important  that people who have been ill with vomiting or diarrhoea should remain out of school/work for two full days after their symptoms have stopped. This advice particularly applies to children, food handlers and staff.

Thank you for giving this your attention.  Your family doctor will be able to answer any further questions  that  you might have about winter vomiting disease.

Yours sincerely,

________________________________________

Crèche Owner/ Manager

